
  

 

  

The Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse 

 

The Royal Commission into Institutional Responses to Child Sexual Abuse has begun and is expected 
to continue for the next three years. Submissions can be made to the Royal Commission, the 
Guidelines provided by the Commission are (available here as a PDF).  

The Royal Commission has a particular responsibility to investigate institutional responses to child 
sexual abuse and the Guidelines spell out how you might provide evidence to them. If you have been 
sexually abused in an institutional setting, this Commission is an opportunity to tell your truth, to put 
on record what was done, and name those who were responsible.  

Making the choice to provide evidence to the commission, whether it is in writing or in person, in 
public or private, with your name attached or anonymously, is a big step and one in which you may 
want to spend some time considering or discussing with someone.  Support is available at: 
http://www.childabuseroyalcommission.gov.au/Support/Pages/default.aspx  and your well-being as 
you go through this process must be the priority.  

Before you start, be clear about why you are doing this, now. Not everyone who has experienced 
sexual abuse in institutional settings will be making a submission or choosing to give evidence in 
person. It is your choice to do this. Please consider the following : 

 What do you want to achieve?  

 What are your hopes?  

 What support do you have in your life? 

Talking about childhood sexual assault experiences can be very difficult. It is important that you are 
able to access counselling and support as you work through this process. For some people, breaking 
the silence, especially if this is the first time, may trigger intense emotions like anxiety, fear or 
depression. Some people may experience other impacts like nightmares or thoughts of self harm or 
suicide. Friends and family may not always feel equipped to support you, so counselling can be 
helpful. The process of making your submission to the Royal Commission may be quite lengthy, so 
seeking non-judgmental support from a person you can trust can enhance your sense of safety and 
well being.  Your own safety and well being is important.  Consider seeking support from a sexual 
assault counsellor.  (our details) 

Read more about the Royal Commission at http://www.childabuseroyalcommission.gov.au 

 

http://www.childabuseroyalcommission.gov.au/PracticeGuidelines/Documents/Practice%20Guideline%203%20%28guide%20questions%20for%20providing%20a%20statement%20or%20information%20final%20for%20web%29%2028.03.2013.pdf
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